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Our Lady of the Valley Church 

973-694-4585 

 

 

Sacrament of  Reconciliation 
Saturdays 4:00-4:30pm 

 
Sacraments of  Baptism, 

Marriage & Personal 
Appointments 

 
Please call the Parish Office 

Schedule of  Masses 
Weekdays 

 Monday - Saturday 7:30am 
Weekends 

Saturday: 5:00pm 
Sunday: 8:00am, 10:00am 

  and 12:00 Noon  
 

“The Church is Holy, not just because all are welcome. 
The Church is Holy, because all belong.” 

Timothy M. Matovina  
University of Notre Dame 

(paraphrased by Pope Francis at General Audience) 

           December 23, 2018 

630 Valley Road - Wayne - New Jersey - 07470 - www.olvwayne.org 
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OUR PARISH IS SERVED BY WEEKLY MASS INTENTIONS 

Weekend of December 29 - 30: 
 

Our Lady of the Valley 
5:00pm Father Wells 
8:00am Father Duberney 
10:00am Father Wells 
12:00 Noon Father Wells 
 

Holy Cross 
5:00pm Father Duberney 
10:00am Father Duberney 

FOURTH SUNDAY OF ADVENT – DECEMBER 23, 2018 

Rev. Peter VB. Wells, Pastor 
973-694-4585, Ext 7246 

VonBreton@aol.com 
 

Rev. Duberney Villamizar, Parochial Vicar 
973-694-4585, Ext 7204 
pvicar@olvwayne.org 

  
Deacon Vincent Cocilovo 
vcocilovo@olvwayne.org 

  

Sister Dorothy Dee, SSJ,  Pastoral Associate 
Adult Formation/Ministry of Consolation 
Ext. 7245 -  SrDorothy@olvwayne.org 

  
Judi Cocilovo, Director of Faith Formation / Youth 

Ext. 7208 - jcocilovo@olvwayne.org 
  

Office of  Faith Formation / Youth 
Ext. 7248 - ourladyofthevalley_faithformation@olvwayne.org 

  

Alyson Suchar, Parish Secretary 
Ext 7200 - secretary@olvwayne.org 

  
 Barbara Mennella Office Assistant 
Ext 7203 - reception@olvwayne.org 

  
John Peragallo III, Director of Music Ministry 

John@peragallo.com 
  

Irene Luberto, Parish Financial Administrator 
Ext. 7243 - finance@olvwayne.org 

 

TRUSTEES OF THE PARISH 
Marie Armenio 

mrarmenio@olvwayne.org 
  

Mark Peischl 
mark.peischl@gmail.com 

  
Michael Renaldo (Trustee Emeritus) 

WEEKEND COLLECTION 

PRESIDER SCHEDULE 

Monday, December 24 7:30am Anna Santee 

Monday, December 24  Christmas Eve 

 4:00pm 
6:00pm 
11:00pm 

In Honor Of and in 
Memory Of our 
Relatives and Friends 

Tuesday, December 25  Christmas Day 

 8:00am 
10:00am 
12:00pm 

In Honor Of and in 
Memory Of our 
Relatives and Friends 

Wednesday, December 26 7:30am Frank & Helen Schumm 

Thursday, December 27 7:30am Anthony Cardone 

Friday, December 28 7:30am For the People 

Saturday, December 29 7:30am For the People 

 5:00pm Mary Lou Feeney 
Isabel Folgar 
Sam Giannini 

Sunday, December 30 8:00am Michael Pascrell 

  10:00am Frances Curcio 
William Paul McNeese 
John Montuori 

  12:00pm Fred Akel 
(1st Anniversary) 

ST. JOSEPH’S MISSALS 

As we approach our new liturgical year, the new St.  
Joseph’s Missal are now available at the parish  
office at a cost of $3 each.  Please stop by the  
Parish office if you would like to purchase a copy. 

INCLEMENT WEATHER & MORNING MASS  

A reminder that when Schools in Wayne are closed 
or have a delayed opening due to weather and road  
conditions, the 7:30 a.m. Mass at our Lady of the 
Valley is canceled. 

CHRISTMAS MAILING 

Our Christmas mailing has been sent out to our  
registered parishioners.  If you have not received 
this mailing, please contact the Parish Office so we 
can get your information.  Over the past few months, 
we noticed family records that did not make the  
transition into our system when a new census was 
done in 2011 and we would like to fix this  
discrepancy.  Thank you for your time in helping us. 

Weekend Collection: December 16, 2018 
 

  

Due to early holiday printing, 
Collection amounts not available. 

  

Thank you for your generous support! 
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“Is anyone among you suffering?  They should pray…Is anyone 

among you sick?  They should summon the presbyters of the church,  
and they should pray over them and anoint them with oil  

in the name of the Lord.”  
(James 5:13,14) 

 

Pray for the Sick: 
 

Jeanette Beneat, Joseph Brucato Jr., Chris Camp, 
Louis Caprio, Ralph Cicetti, Maggie Corley, 
Kathy Corrao, Robert Darpino, Flo Felano,  

Marie Kelly, Barry Koerber, Edward LaBarre, 
Margaret Luniewski, Bob Martens, Jeff  Miller, 
Gloria Minnocci, Jenny Moskal, Patricia Nagy,  

Donna Ottomanelli, Carl Potter,  
Michael Perruzzi, Michael Renaldo,  

Roger Rigolli, Norma Rivera,  
Juan Pablo Rodriguez, Kristen Sedlacik,  

Jenna Sisto, Debbie Sleeman, Patricia Smith, 
Paul Tafuri, Brian Till, Michael Waldinger, 

Selma Will, and George Wilson 
  

Indeed for your faithful, Lord, 
life is changed, not ended, 

and when this early dwelling turns to dust, 
an eternal dwelling is made ready for them in heaven. 

(Roman Missal, Preface I for the Dead) 
  

Pray for the Dead: 
 Joseph Brucato 

 

Nancy Zambito 

PARISH’S SACRAMENTAL & PRAYER LIFE 

This week the Sanctuary Lamp burns as a reminder 
of the Lord’s presence in the Blessed Sacrament 
and the bread and wine offered at the Altar, which 
become the Body and Blood of Christ, are given in 
memory of: 
 

Dean Ricciardi  
From Anna & Cindy Ricciardi 

WEEKLY REMEMBRANCE 

It is a meaningful custom to make a donation in memory 
of a loved one towards the flowers and plants that  
decorate our worship space during the Christmas  
season. 
 

It is also our custom to publish a list contain-
ing the names of the donors along with the 
names of those they remembered in memory 
or honor so we ask that when you fill out the 
envelope please print the name of your 
loved one so it is legible.  This prevents any 

errors to the published names.  Thank you. 

CHRISTMAS FLOWER DONATIONS 

CHRISTMAS MASS SCHEDULE 

Our Lady of the Valley Church 
 
Christmas Eve—Monday, December 24 
4:00 p.m. (Family Mass in the Church) 
4:00 p.m. (Father Rugel Hall) 
6:00 p.m. (in Church) 
11:00 p.m. (Solemn Mass of Christmas;                 
  Choir begins preludes at 10:30p.m.) 
 
Christmas Day—Tuesday, December 25 
8:00 a.m., 10:00 a.m. and 12:00 Noon 
  
New Year’s Day—Solemnity of Mary,  
Mother of God   
Monday, December 31: 5:00 p.m. 
Tuesday, January 1:  10:00 a.m. 

Holy Cross Church 

 
Christmas Eve—Monday, December 24 

 5:00 p.m. 
 

Christmas Day—Tuesday, December 25 
10:00 a.m.  

 
New Year’s Day—Solemnity of Mary,  

      Mother of God 
Tuesday, January 1:  10:00 a.m. 

The parish office will be closed from December 24 - 
26.  We will be open again on December 27 - 28. 
 

We will be closed again on December 31 - January 
1.  Normal business hours will resume on  
Wednesday, January 2. 

HOLIDAY HOURS - PARISH CENTER 
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Grades 1-8: 
Sunday, January 6, 27 

8:30am - 9:45am 
10:30am - 11:45am 

We appreciate all students arriving on time for class. 

Grades 5-8: 
Monday, January 7, 28 

7:00pm - 8:15pm 

Confirmation I:  
Sunday, January 13 
9:30am - 11:30am 

Confirmation II:  
Sunday, January 13 

1:15pm - 2:45pm 

SOCIAL MINISTRY 

Do you have a family member or friend who is gay 
or lesbian?  Would you like to have a better  
understanding on the church’s teachings on this?  
Would you like resources to learn more about this 
topic?  If you’ve answered “yes” to any of these 
questions, or have additional questions about the 
LGBT community and the Catholic Church, you are 
invited to call Deacon Vince at 862-264-2134, or feel 
free to speak with him directly after Mass.  All calls/
inquiries will be strictly confidential. 

WINTER CLOTHING DRIVE 

Sunday, December 23 
9:00am Adult Choir Rehearsal (BO) 
 

Wednesday, December 26 
7:00pm Knights of Columbus (Room 105) 
 

FAITH FORMATION THIS WEEK’S EVENTS 

IMMACULATE HEART OF MARY 

A Gift to the People of Wayne 
 

Pope Benedict XVI, in his address to Catholic  
educators in 2008, spoke on the importance of  
Religious education:  “Catholic school’s long-term 
sustainability must be assured.  Indeed, everything 
possible must be done, in cooperation with the wider 
community, to ensure that they are accessible to 
people of all social and economic strata.  No child 
should be denied his or her right to an education in 
faith, which in turn nurtures the soul of a nation.”  Be 
part of the best, invest in your child’s future with 
IHM! 
 

IHM School is a K - 8 Catholic school serving Wayne Township and the  
surrounding communities, with a separate preschool, SMALL  
BLESSINGS,  for three and four year olds offering flexible days and 
hours.  For further information call 973-694-1225. 

HOLY SPIRIT COMEDY NIGHT 

COMEDY NIGHT 
Saturday, January 12 

 

Holy Spirit will be hosting their 9th annual Comedy 
Night at the Holy Spirit School Parish Center (330 
Newark Pompton Turnpike, Pequannock).  Enjoy a 
night of laughter featuring JOEY KOLA & UNCLE 
FLOYD!   
 

Doors open at 7:00 p.m.   
Show begins promptly at 8:30 p.m. 

 

Tickets are $25 each if purchased by December 
28 ($30.00 if purchased after December 28).   
Coffee and dessert included.  Feel free to bring your 
own food, beer, wine, soda or any other beverage of 
your choice to have at your table.   
 

For tickets call Holy Spirit School at 973-835-5680 
(during school hours) or 862-228-3430 (evenings 
and weekends).  Only adults 21 and older will be 
permitted.  This is a reserved seating event.   
 

All proceeds will benefit the students of Holy Spirit 
School. 

PARENTS - CONFIRMATION II 

All Confirmation II parents:   
 

Please be aware there will be a mandatory meeting 
for  Parents of  Confirmation II students (2nd year) 
on Sunday, January 13, 2019. 
  

At least one parent is required to attend in order to 
pick up time sensitive materials for the upcoming 
Sacrament of Confirmation. 
  

We ask that you please be in Father Rugel Hall 
at 2:15pm. The meeting will last approximately 30 
minutes and students will be dismissed into the hall 
from their classes at the end of the meeting. 

The weekend of January 12-13 we will have our  
annual Deacon Ray Kucinski Winter Clothing Drive. 
  

After every Mass that weekend you can drop off your  
gently used winter clothing in Father Rugel Hall. 
  

Now is the time to look in your closets to see what 
you have and no longer use and share those items 
with our less fortunate brothers and sisters.  Thank 
you for your generosity and sharing with those who 
are in most need! 

tel:(973)%20694-1225
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CHRISTMAS BLESSINGS 

From our house to yours...  
 
Father Wells, Father Duberney, Deacon 
Vince, Sister Dorothy, and the entire  
pastoral staff wish each and every one of 
you a blessed Christmas and a joy-filled 
New Year! 
 

Merry Christmas! 

PARISH MINISTRIES & ORGANIZATIONS 

Adoration Chapel Theresa Ballard 

Altar Servers Jennifer Daudelin 

Baptism Preparation Sister Dorothy Dee, SSJ 

Bereavement Ministry Sister Dorothy Dee, SSJ 

Children’s Liturgy of the Word Clare Clark 

Church ‘Cleaning Crew’ Linda Campiglia 

Eucharistic Ministers Jim DeLuccia 

Eva’s Kitchen Volunteers Chung Wallace 

Faith Formation Judi Cocilovo 

Festival Committee Matthew Cavallo 

Finance Committee William Murphy 

Funeral Ministry Kathryn Krause 

Holy Name Society David Hall  

Knights of Columbus Alex Hodor 

Lectors Mark Peischl 

Music John Peragallo 

Pastoral Advisory Board James Meringer 

Prayer Shawl Ministry Elaine Mingo 

Queen of Peace Prayer Group Julia Rogacki  

R.C.I.A. Sister Dorothy Dee, SSJ 

Sacred Linens Judi Meo 

Scripture Study Maureen Kolis 

Scouts: 

          Boy: Dr. Henry Madalian 
          Cub: James Koppenal 

Social Ministry Deacon Vincent Cocilovo 

Ushers Joseph Campbell 

Women’s Cornerstone Andrea Seminara  

For further information and to be in contact with any 

of these ministries, please contact the Parish Office. 
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SPIRITUAL REFLECTION 

Spaciousness 
 
During Advent we have been celebrating our emptiness. 
 
I suppose this sounds odd, and yet give it a thought. If we were completely filled up we would have no room 
to let anyone or anything in. We would be like a clump of mud or a great thick mountain. (Maybe nice to look 
at, but not so good at relating.) 
 
Somewhere in scripture the people ask God to take their hearts of stone and make them into hearts of flesh. 
Throughout Advent we have been asking especially for that. A time to become aware of God and then thank 
God for the spacious emptiness that a human heart has within it. Living hearts, not stone ones. 
 
Increasing our own emptiness and our own darkness can be frightening. The shade spreads out its kingdom 
every day here in the Northern hemisphere as Christmas comes nearer. We see less by natural light, and our 
body systems squirm to readjust. 
 
I used to be resentful as the daylight hours got shorter and shorter—and especially when “daylight savings 
time” collapsed and the dark settled in an hour sooner in the afternoon. It was dark well before I left the office. 
Depressing. 
 
Finally, a few years ago, I saw some wisdom in deprivation and darkness. Increased dark allows human 
beings to hunker down inside their shelter, cozy and patient, waiting for the light to come back. This helps 
them reflect upon themselves: 
 
Such small creatures within so vast a night. 
 

God says as much to Bethlehem in the First Reading, 
You, Bethlehem-Ephrathah, 
too small to be among the clans of Judah, … 
the Lord will give [you] up, until the time 
when she who is to give birth has given birth. 

 
Light had already come from that darkness, of course. King David traced his origins to Bethlehem, centuries 
before (see 1 Samuel: 17:12). And of course, Jesus was to be born in the same town. This strange, wide 
place in the road could produce Kings? 
 
It is the same way within our souls. Our darkness and our emptiness are where Jesus is to be born on 
Christmas. The places in us that are gloomy, angry, or jealous, these form our darkness. The friends who 
leave us behind, they have a high, family time while we feel so alone—this is where the child will be born. 
 
Watch Mary hasten to her cousin’s house, a long trip, on foot, over dirt and sand and rocks, under the hot, 
hot sun (Gospel). She does not have a need to be coddled and queenly in order to bring forth The Holy One. 
She does not spend a second worrying whether the way is too hard. Her soul somehow knows about the soft 
light that will shine from within her. Everything else is in second place. 
 
Maybe emptiness can speak humbly from within us too. For a minute or two we could quit trying so hard to 
make everything alright in our admittedly arduous worlds. 
 
Let go and let God. That way we will get to know the one whose “origin is from of old” (First Reading). We 
might even let him take up his home in us. He can make himself whatever size is needed for our souls. 
 
What better Christmas could there be? 

John Foley, SJ 

http://usccb.org/bible/readings/122318.cfm
http://usccb.org/bible/readings/1samuel/17:12
http://usccb.org/bible/readings/122318.cfm
http://usccb.org/bible/readings/122318.cfm

